

PRESIDENT

Cleaves Dodge 314 Cartier Street Manchester, NH 03102

VICE PRESIDENT

Raymond Denicourt 38 Sea Breeze Lane Bristol, RI 02809

SECRETARY

Ralph Carr, Jr. 25 Farnum Road Warwick, RI 02888

TREASURER

Janet Cares 18 Singletary Lane Sudbury, MA 01776

BULLETIN EDITOR

John Anderson 17 Ginley Road Walpole, MA 02081

Michomonntens Of New England

NEWSLETTER #60

January 12, 1981

The home of John and Sue Anderson will be the location of the next regular meeting on Saturday, January 24, 1981

In a future bulletin, we hope to list the interests our members so we may have a better idea of their special ties. We will pass a sheet at the January Meeting where y can itemize your categorieis, i.e., Palermo, Zeolites, identification, etc.

NOTES FROM THE TREASURER

Annual Dues of \$4.00 for the year 1981 are due on or before the January Meeting. If you were at Reiners' in July or Providence in November, you have paid. Everyone else (except Leo!) must pay in order to continue to receive our attractive and informative newsletter. Please plan to bring unpaid dues to the January Meeting, or mail them to the Treasurer today. Make checks payable to Janet Cares, Treasurer. Include any changes in address or phon number, as we will be making up a new membership list for inclusion in the next newsletter. Be sure to be in it!

Aside from dues collected at the last meeting, the treasury received a donation from John Anderson as a percentage of sales of minerals at that meeting. Thanks, John, both for the donation and the minerals!

We would like to welcome a new member, Joan Massague (the J is silent). He is a native of Spain who is currently studying bio-chemistry at Brown University.

The November/December 1980 issue of Rocks and Minerals has an interesting article on the Reed's Gap Quarry in Durham, Connecticut. This is a trap rock quarry which was visited by some of our members last September.

There is also an interesting article by Richard Green of Ohio entitled "Thoughts on Micromounting". For those of you who have seen the new format R & M - Take a few moments and look and you should be pleased.

As you can see from the size of this Newsletter I am running out of articles and information to include. How about being a nice micromounter and bringing something to the meeting?

